
[image: image1.emf] 

1  

National Organic Standards Board (NOSB)   Livestock Committee     PROPOSED ORGANIC AQUACULTURE STANDARDS :   Net Pens and Related  M anagement Issues     November 19 , 2008     Color Legend for document:   Black  –  already approved language   Red  –  proposed language  for this meeting   Blue: changes  passed  during  Nov 18  evening  meeting of LC     Introduction :       For the past three years the NOSB with the assistance of the Aquaculture Working Group (AWG) has been in the  process of introducing organic aquaculture standards u nder the umbrella of the livestock section of the Rule.   After trying to resolve inherent incompatibilities between terrestrial and aquatic livestock, the NOSB realized the  need to create an independent set of standards for aquaculture.  Based on earlier p roposals approved by the  NOSB, and presented by the AWG, this recommendation includes regulation related to the specific aspects of  health, facilities, and living conditions of aquatic livestock not included in a previous recommendation. The  recommendation  also includes a listing of terms defined.  An adjustment to the structure of the National List  related to aquatic agriculture is included also.     Background :     During the discussion and approval of the Aquaculture Working Group’s proposed standards for finf ish presented  at the 2007 Spring meeting of the NOSB, it became clear that there was a need for further analysis and review on  the allowance of net pens and related management issues in organic aquaculture. Consequently,  t he following  section was modified  from the rule language that had been originally recommended by the AWG.     Committee Vote:          Moved:     Tina Ellor                    Second:     Hue Karreman       Yes: 5       No:  0   Abstentions:  0     Absent: 2           Minority opinion   -  None    


